TWO OF THE PARTY O

PRINCE WILLIAM COUNTY OFFICE OF ELECTIONS

9250 Lee Avenue, Suite 1 Manassas, Virginia 20110-5554 Phone: (703) 792-6470

Fax: (703) 792-6461

pwcvotes.org

pwcvote@pwcgov.org

ELECTORAL BOARD

Keith Scarborough, Chairman Mark Dillon, Vice-Chairman London Steverson, Secretary

GENERAL REGISTRAR

Frio Alse Elimantor of Elections

Prince William County Electoral Board

Meeting Minutes

Old Manassas Courthouse 9248 Lee Ave, 2nd Floor Manassas, VA 20110

September 30, 2024

IN ATTENDANCE:

London Steverson, Secretary Keith A. Scarborough, Chair Eric Olsen, Director of Elections/GR Jonathan Alvarez, Assistant Director of Elections

The Board noted there was a quorum with two Board members present and that Mark Dillon submitted his resignation due to moving and was not available for the September 22nd PWC Electoral Board meeting.

Both the Chair and Secretary made comments about the upcoming election and expressed confidence in the GR and the staff.

The General Registrar's Report covered task progress in preparation for November, early voting details, and the results of election integrity inquiries. He discussed preparation of the FY26 budget and specifically an initiative to replace the soon-to-be outdated election equipment with equipment that will have features and meet VVSG 2.0 standards.

The Electoral Board appointed new election officers to assist with staffing for the 2024 November Election. A motion to appoint 123 new election officers was made by Secretary Stevenson and seconded by Chair Scarborough. The vote to accept the new officers was unanimous.

The Electoral Board reviewed small changes to the existing PWC Electoral Board Officer Nomination, Assignment, and Removal Policy to be adopted to allow party chairs more time to review officer lists, set the office appointment term to two years, and modifications to reasons for removal. A motion to accept the modifications and adopt the new election officer policy was made by Secretary Stevenson and seconded by Chair Scarborough. The Board complimented the staff's work on this policy and adopted the new policy unanimously.

Public comments were made by Elizabeth Block, Kim Brace, Arlene Brown, Stephanie Chartrand, Jeff Fuller, Tom Morke,,Carol Czarkowski, Mike Wydro, Edgar Gonzalez, and Gina Ashley. The GR provided some answers and points of clarity to the public comments given the close proximity to an important election.

Video of each meeting and all supporting documentation for all PWC Electoral Board meetings can be found online at pwcvotes.org.

Keith Scarborough